Gary Byker Memorial Library of Hudsonville

Library Advisory Board Meeting  
January 18, 2022
MINUTES

Call to order
The meeting was called to order by Don Van Doeselaar at 7:02 pm.  Those present were Ali Bendert, Laura Fox, Phil Leerar, Don Van Doeselaar, Don Williams, and Melissa Huisman. 

 Board Minutes

--Nov. 16, 2021
A motion was made by Leerar and supported by Williams to approve the minutes from the Nov 16, 2021 meeting.  The motion carried.
Financial Reports

--City reports
The City Expenditure/Revenue Reports for the library were reviewed.


Communications
The January Director’s report, as well as the FY statistics through 


December were reviewed.

New Business 
--Ad-Hoc Committee
As a result of the City’s Strategic Retreat, an ad-hoc committee is to be formed to explore the idea of a combined Library/Community Center on the proposed Village Green.  Ali Bendert and Don Van Doeselaar were nominated to be the committee, to be officially formed at the February 2022 Commission meeting.  Other members will include Mayor Northrup, City Manager Patrick Waterman, Melissa Huisman, Library Director, and a few other members, to be determined later.  
--Role
According to the City’s Strategic Retreat documents, the role of this committee during the first year is to discuss, design, plan, access feasibility, and fundraise for a new Community Center/Library.  Immediate tasks will be to identify just exactly what will be in the Community Center and what it will be used for.  

--Survey
With the help of a consultant, they will then survey the community to see if they would like to have a Community Center/Library downtown, give them choices as to what they would like to see in it, and assess their willingness to contribute financially through a millage increase.  

--Funding
If there is a positive reception, all of this information will help the ad-hoc committee, along with the help of a professional fundraiser raise funds using donations, grants or other means.

--Outreach
Huisman has reached out to both Jamestown and Blendon townships, however, Jamestown is not interested.  While the Blendon officials have been more receptive, Williams (our Blendon rep.) explained that because of Blendon township’s unique location (square in the middle of 4 distinct cities – Allendale, Zeeland, Georgetown and Hudsonville, really only the South East quadrant residents, nearest to Hudsonville would be interested or see any benefit from being involved in the project.

--Increased Hours
Also in the survey, Leerar would like to see a question about increasing library hours, another result of the Strategic Retreat.  Suggested hours to increase would be to open at 9 am instead of 10 am, Monday through Saturday, close at 6 pm instead of 6 pm on Wednesdays and Fridays, and to increase Saturday hours by closing at 3 pm, not 1 pm.  This is a total of 10 additional hours

Endowment 
 

--Holiday giving
The Library received $2,900 from its annual holiday fundraising letters.  Receipts sent mentioned the new building campaign endowment fund. 
 Next Meeting
Our next meeting date will be Tuesday, April 19 at 7 pm.   
Adjournment
Around 8:15 pm, a motion was made by Leerar and supported by Fox to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried.  
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